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[Opinion and request](Posted: April 15, 2016)

Dear Sir or Madam,

Today I mainly talk something about the shuttle bus in our university. Thank you.

As you know, it is a significant means of transportation, shuttle bus,

that plays an important role for connecting the relationship between the

three campus, Yoshida campus, Katsura campus and Uji campus. In the

workday, a number of student living in Katsura campus go to Yoshida campus

to have class or attend special ceremony by shuttle bus, and some
international students whose apartment are in international house in

Yoshida campus take shuttle to proceed scientific research in Katsura

campus. Approximately every hour shuttle bus between three campuses makes

crowd students' study life more easy from Monday to Friday , which is a

brilliant move by the principal and relative committee.

But sometimes a minor complaint by some student came to my ear, on
Saturday and Sunday, There is no any supporting from university to
encourage the communication with each campus for making the student's life
colourful. If students have a comfortable rest in weekend, they will have a
better study performance in weekday. Besides, in my university in China,
the shuttle bus also work in the weekends for students and teachers to
visit each campus.

So we suggest(not only me, some Japanese students and lots of
international students) that our university should arrange some shuttle bus
going on running on Saturday and Sunday. If only for a time a day!

Thank you very much. I am looking forward your reply.

*Edited for website Publication

[Response] (Issued by the Facilities Department on June 27, 2016)

The university provides the shuttle bus service between Yoshida, Uji, and Katsura Campuses in order
for students, faculty, and staff members to easily move between campuses to attend classes and
meetings.

The shuttle bus service is currently available only on weekdays, and not on weekends or public
holidays when classes and meetings are not usually held. After receiving your comment requesting
that the shuttle bus service also be operated on weekends and public holidays, we have considered
all possibilities, including the possibility of operating one service per day. Unfortunately, however,
we have concluded that it is no currently possible to provide the service on weekends or public
holidays due to university budget limitations.

We understand that this is an important issue to be addressed by a university which has multiple



campuses in different locations, and that it affects student interaction and extracurricular activities.
We will continue to explore the possibility of operating a weekend shuttle bus service and possible
funding options. Our goal is to continually improve the university’s services and facilitate
comprehensive and integrated operation of the university’s three campuses. Thank you for your

valuable comment.



